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17 May 2023

To the owner/occupier

PIER ROAD CLOSURE, ST KILDA

to Jacka
and function.

iconic status and improve connections for bikes and pedestrians. To achieve this, the 
southern section of Pier Road needs to be closed to vehicles, between Royal 
Melbourne Yacht Squadron and Jacka Boulevard. The road will be closed in stages 
with the section closest to the Pier first. Prior to closing the road all the way to Jacka 
Boulevard, the entrance to the St Kilda Sea Baths carpark will be reconfigured to 
ensure no impact to visitor amenity or trade. Full access will be retained to Pier Road 
from the West Beach (northern) end.

To restrict the passage of vehicles on the section of Pier Road between Jacka 
Boulevard and the Royal Melbourne Yacht Squadron, we are commencing legal 
procedures in accordance with the Local Government Act 1989 (the Act), Section 207 
(Power of Council over traffic) and Schedule 11, Clause 9 (Power to place

Kilda 
3182. Find out more and provide your feedback by 5 pm on Monday 12 June at our 
Have Your Say page: Pier Road Closure | Have Your Say Port Phillip

All written submissions received by Council will be made publicly available on 

Section 223 of the Act, at an Ordinary Council meeting scheduled to be held on 19 
July 2023 from 6.30 pm in the St Kilda Town Hall, 99a Carlisle Street, St Kilda. Council 
will hear anyone wishing to be heard in support of their written submission.

If you (or a person acting on your behalf) wish to speak to your submission, you 

https://www.portphillip.vic.gov.au/about-the-council/council-meetings/request-to-
speak-at-a-council-meeting

Yours sincerely

Karen Miller

Manager Project Delivery




